Kansas Longarm Quilters

Member Meeting Minutes October 15, 2022

President-- Anita Brozik (absent)
Vice President/Program—Robin Newton
Secretary—Joni Peterson
Treasurer—Carolyn Holm
Membership—Jane Vineyard
Webmaster/Communications—Sondra Davison (absent)

Members at Large—Linda Argo and JeanneMarie McLemore

Vice President Robin Newton brought the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. There were 18 members present and five visitors.

We began with our presentation by speaker Jackie Clark on Fabric Dating and Appraisals to determine value of both new and old quilts. This was extremely interesting and very informative. Many examples of new and old quilts were given as examples of the intracity of the process and how value is determined.

After the Break, raffle tickets were won by two quilters present and name tag holders were given away as well by drawing. Robin reminded members and visitors of the generous 25% discount given to us by A-1 Singer on Meeting Days.

Dawna O'Connor reminded us of the Prostitcher Sister Meeting on KLQ meeting days at 1pm. Everyone is invited whether you have a Prostitcher or are thinking of getting one. Meetings are held at the A-1 meeting room.

Robin passed out a sign-up sheet for the brunch for our Christmas Party to be held December 17. She reminded us to bring a handmade gift for the exchange. It is always such fun to see what everyone has made. Robin also passed out a sign-up sheet for lunches for the bus trip to Oklahoma on Oct 27.

Robin gave a report on programs for next year:

- February—What we love about Quilting. Bring your Valentine and heart quilts to share as well as your story about why you love to quilt.
- April—Patrician Beaver on "A Funny Thing Happened to Me When I Moved to Utah." A \$25 dollar workshop will be offered about using crayons. All materials will be provided.
- June—Ashli Montgomery on "Quilt 2 End ALZ." Ashli is a published author and draws parallels between quilters and Alzheimer caregivers as both are people centered and service oriented and have a high sense of duty.
- August—Bethany Janssen, owner of the Sewing Center: "Creativity." She is an art instructor at WSU and very talented.
- October—Sondra Davison will present "The Business of Quilting."
- December—Christmas Party

Treasurers Report—Carolyn Holms
Current Balance is \$4045.70

Linda Argo presented the nominees for next year's Board Members:

President—Robin Newton

VP/Program Committee Chairman—Linda Argo

Secretary—Joni Peterson

Treasurer—Carolyn Holm

Membership—Jane Vineyard

Webmaster/Communications—Sondra Davison (absent)

Members at Large—JeanneMarie McLemore and Anita Brozik

Beth Metcalf moved to adopt the slate of nominees, and Janice Williams seconded the motion. The motion passed.

We will have a Program Committee starting next year. Volunteers, so far, are Karlisa Crombie, Dixie Kuehn, Karen Hammond and Dottie Evans. More are welcome and we will meet early in 2023 to discuss programs and PQG Show for 2024.

Several Members brought beautiful quilts to show and share.

The Meeting was adjourned at 11:45am.

Respectfully submitted by Linda Argo, substituting for Joni Peterson.